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June 7, 2004
General Notice No. 2004-15

TO: 

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT: 
Executive Order No. 35 – June 11, 2004

Today, Governor John G. Rowland signed Executive Order No. 35 closing state offices on June 11, 2004 and designating the day as a state holiday and “a day of remembrance to honor the importance of the death of President Ronald Reagan and his tremendous contributions to this nation”.  

Employees should record their absence as a holiday.  It is considered a nonpremium holiday and statutory and contractual provisions would control the payment for that day.  Employees absent because of extended illness or prescheduled to take vacation leave, personal leave or other earned time on June 11, 2004 do not have to charge appropriate leave balances.  As with other holidays, employees on unpaid leave of absence will not be paid for the day.  Employees normally scheduled to work on holidays who work on June 11, 2004 will be paid in accordance with statutory and contractual provisions  

Labor Relations Designees with questions should be directed to the Office of Labor Relations at 418-6447.  All others should contact their Central Personnel Office. 
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